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Dear Parent/Carer,

Further to our previous correspondence, we are writing to confirm the return to school details for September 2022.

Monday 5% September 2022

All new Y7 students will be issued with a 20-minute appointment that will allow us to capture their biometric print.
This will enable them to start accessing our catering facilities here at Hungerhill and also allow for you to activate your
Pay360 accounts that are used throughout their time at Hungerhill to make purchases and pay for events, including

school trips.
9:00am —7H 1:00pm —-7R
9:20am —-7U 1:20pm - 71
9:40am —7N 1:40pm —7L
10:00am -7G 2:00pm —=7S
10:20am —-7E 2:20pm —-7C

Upon arrival, you should sign it at the main reception where you will be escorted to the waiting area. Once we have
triggered your child’s enrolment on our central management system, we will be able to capture their biometric print.
Once this is completed you will receive an email from our payment platform, Pay360. Please do not ignore this email.
The email will provide a link to the registration page along with an activation code. We highly recommend creating a
SIMS ID to register your account. Once registered, you will be able to top up your child’s catering account. This will
enable your child to purchase a school lunch once credited. Please note, children without an active catering account
will be expected to bring a packed lunch.

Tuesday 6" September 2022

The school premises are open from 8am where Y7 students will be guided to their social area. Ordinarily, students can
access their form bases from 8:30am.

On the first morning, year 7 students will be directed to the exam hall for a morning assembly. From here they will be
dismissed to their form bases where they will be issued with their timetables, planners and undertake a series of team
building activities, including a further tour of the school. Students will access some lessons on this day but will follow
their timetable in full from Wednesday 7t" September where they will be expected to have all required equipment,
including PE kit.

If you have any queries throughout the summer, please continue to use the designated transition email —
transition@hungerhillschool.com

Regards
Mrs Pond Mr Storey Mrs Laidlaw
Headteacher Deputy Headteacher Deputy Headteacher
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Hungerhill School is part of the Brighter Futures Learning Partnership Trust
Brighter Futures Learning Partnership Trust is an exempt charity regulated by the Secretary of State for
Education. It is a company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales (Company Number
07939747), whose registered office is at Hungerhill School, Hungerhill Lane, Edenthorpe, Doncaster, DN3 2JY.


mailto:transition@hungerhillschool.com

